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20 December 2020

To the Editor

The Times Journal

The two local law enforcement agencies in Schoharie County, the Sheriff's Department and Cobleskill Village Police,
continue their Law Enforcement Review efforts mandated by Governor Cuomo. Through that process we learned that
both agencies have contracted with Lexipol Corporation to develop pélicy and procedure manuals.

Lexipol is a Texas based company founded by a former law enforcement officer and an attorney with the specific purpose
of assisting police agencies and municipalities develop policies and 'procedures which will protect them from liability. It is
instructive that the county’s Lexipol contract is financed in part by a grant from the county’s insurance carrier. We must
recognize that Lexipol is working for the municipalities and police agencies, not the citizens of Schoharie County.

~

Of course it is entirely proper for local government and police agencies to be concerned for litigation exposure and the
loss of public funds to satisfy judgments. However, we as citizens must be alert for proposed policies and procedures
which would be injurious to the public: A particular policy might protect a police officer or “municipality from litigation but in
doing so reduces a citizen’s ability to challenge police or municipal conduct.

In light of this reality such proposed policy or procedure manuals must be subject to pbblic review. Ideally, adoption of
such documents should be conditioned upon public acceptance, perhaps via referendum. Additionally, police union

contract provisions, to the extent they restrict a citizen’s abmty to challenge police/municipal conduct, must also be subject

to public acceptance.

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/1?ik=5768c55d37 &view=pt&search=all&permthid=thread-f%3A1686628529452162839&simpl=msg-f%3A16866285294...
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Wayne R. Stinson

Summit, NY

Bill Federice <federicebill@gmail.com> Sun, Dec 20, 2020 at 3:44 PM
To: Bruce Baker <bruce.baker@co.schoharie.ny.us>, Candace Ellis <candacee@ccalbany.org>, Dick Lape
<lapelspc@midtel.net>, Duane Tillapaugh <duane.tillapaugh@co.schoharie.ny.us>, Harold Vroman
<haroldvroman@aol.com>, John Leavitt <john.leavitt@co.schoharie.ny.us>, Pastor Ray Richards
<pastorray@cagcobleskill.org>, Peggy Hait <jeffersontwnsup@gmail.com>, Ron Stevens
<ronald.stevens@co.schoharie.ny.us>, Steve Weinhofer <stephen.weinhofer@co.schoharie.ny.us>, Patricia Hults
<Hultsp@outlook.com>, Wendy Cook <wcook001@luthersem.edu>, Peter Harrison <kingdomnoyze@verizon.net>

[Quoted text hidden]

Bill Federice

Supervisor, Town of Conesville

Chairman, Schoharie County Board of Supervisors
607-353-2110

Check out the official Town of Conesville Website at:
http://www4 .schohariecounty-ny.gov/government/town-of-conesville/
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